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On February 19th, a gathering took place at the Cheon Sung Wang Lim Palace, the Second 
Public Hearing on the Development of a Lecture Plan Teaching the Theology of True Parents for 
the Restoration of Christianity.  

 
Guided by True Mother's profound message from last December, the hearing focused on awakening 
Christianity from its slumber. True Mother had emphasized the need to uncover the essence of the 
Heavenly Parent and the True Parents, which have remained veiled in Christian history, along with 
unveiling the truths of the 2,000-year history of Christian providential history. The hearing aimed to 
achieve three key objectives: 1) To enlighten the Christian community with these revealed truths 
providence revealed by True Mother, thereby shortening the path to the completion of providence; 2) To 
educate blessed families and future leaders in the era of Cheon Il Guk, guiding them towards a path of 
absolute faith in unity with True Mother; and 3) To equip the 'Heavenly Top Guns', who are set to embark 
on international missions, with these teachings to aid in the restoration of Christianity. 
 
Leaders and experts from Cheon Il Guk, including Robert Kittel, the Cheon Eui Won Chair of Heavenly 
Asia-Pacific, and 36 other key figures from Cheon Jeong Gung IHQ, the Family Federation for World 
Peace and Unification (FFWPU)-Korea, Regional Headquarters, the Universal Peace Federation (UPF), 
various providential organizations, and theological academicians, demonstrated a robust enthusiasm for 
the development of this critical lecture plan. Their collective effort aimed at realigning Christianity with 
the theology of True Parents. 
 
The hearing was meticulously structured, beginning with an opening declaration and a bow of respect. 
This was followed by a report prayer and opening remarks, setting a reflective tone for the event. A series 
of presentations then unfolded, each accompanied by a question and answer session, fostering engaging 
debates and in-depth discussions. The event was further enriched by insightful messages from Song Yong 
Cheon of FFWPU-International and Michael Balcomb, the Regional President of Heavenly Europe. The 
hearing concluded with a closing declaration, encapsulating the profound deliberations and commitments. 
 
This event served not only as a platform for theological exchange but also as a beacon for the future 
direction of religious understanding within the Christian community. 


